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   And here we are at the end of a tumultuous year. Never seen anything like it. 

COVID-19, restrictions, so many people sick or dead, no parties, weddings, or 

funerals, no family get togethers, no handshakes or hugging, families separated by 

State and International borders for months. The New Year can’t come fast enough. 

Sadly almost all events were cancelled for the year. We did manage to have a 

belated AGM via Zoom which was a new and interesting experience for us all. The 

committee now has some new names in the mix. Still the Peterite fighting spirit 

lives on and we will be bigger and better next year. Plans are afoot for a dinner 

dance in June given that restrictions are being eased all the time and we may yet 

be able to have our normal numbers. Looking forward to your support to keep this 

great club moving. Let’s keep that flag unfurled.  

                                                                                                                          Editor 
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Past Events 
Melbourne AGM 

 

 

 

A delayed AGM was held via Zoom and while this was something new for most of 

us, the meeting went well. Some new faces were introduced to the team with some 

members changing roles. President: Valentino Pereira. Vice President: Jerome 

Chandrasekara. Past President: Prasad Algama. Secretary: Ahmad Farihan. 

Treasurer: Shenal Fernando. Membership Secretary: Gavin Godleib. Editor: Tony 

Martyn. 70’s Group: Brian Jayasingha. Rugby Group: Dilan Abeygoonawardena. 

Cricket Group: Niroshan De Cruze. General members: Tyrone Lemercier and Ajith 

Perera. 
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Items of interest
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St Peters in Lights 

 

mailto:secretary.spcmelbourne@gamil.com
https://www.facebook.com/SPCMelbourne


 

 

 

Editor:  Tony Martyn  

 Secretary: secretary.spcmelbourne@gamil.com  

 

mailto:secretary.spcmelbourne@gamil.com
https://www.facebook.com/SPCMelbourne


 

 

 

Editor:  Tony Martyn  

 Secretary: secretary.spcmelbourne@gamil.com  

Message From 

The President 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
              

 

 

 

Have Your Say 
Please email your views, anecdotes and trips down memory lane to the Editor; mailto:keithmartyn3@gmail.com 

Dear Peterites, 

 

As I sit down to write this message to you, I have pondered on the trials and blessings of 2020. It has 

been a year like no other, particularly in light of the impact COVID-19 had in all areas of our lives. Our 

families, friendships, health and relationships and more importantly our faith in God were all tested and 

continues to be tested.  

 

Therefore, it is the perfect time to celebrate the love of God with the birth of his only son Jesus Christ on 

Christmas day. We are blessed to have survived this global pandemic and be able to celebrate Christmas 

with our loved ones. 

 

While we in Victoria celebrate Christmas in a near–normal COVID safe environment, let us spare a 

thought for our fellow Peterites in Sri Lanka, New South Wales and other parts of the world who may 

not be unable to celebrate due to the pandemic. May the good Lord bless them and keep them safe.  

 

I take this opportunity to wish all Peterites and their families a very happy Christmas and new year 

filled with new hope, new joy and new beginnings.  

 

Stay blessed and stay safe. 

 

President 

SPC Melbourne 

Virtus et Veritas 
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Archives – next issue onwards we will provide you with links to past events and snippets from past newsletters. 

 

Membership & Committee 
Inquiries regarding membership or you financial status can be emailed to the Gavin Godlieb (Membership 
Secretary) membership.spcmelbourne@gmail.com. Current membership is just $10 per annum. 

You can pay up your subscription for life and avoid the annual hassle of renewing your membership at 
the following rates; Over 60 yrs. $100, 40-60 yrs. $200 and Under 40 yrs. $350. 

 

The Committee and other officials of the Club for the Financial Year 2018/19 

President Valentino Pereira Editor Tony Martyn 

Vice President Jerome Chandrasekara 70’s Group  Brian Jayasingha 

Past President Prasad Algama Rugby Group Dilan Abeygoonawardena 

Secretary Ahmad Farihan Cricket Group Niroshan de Cruze 

Treasurer Shenal Fernando General Member  Tyrone Lemercier 

Membership Sec Gavin Godlieb General Member  Ajith Perera 

Patron Rev. Fr. Rohitha Rodrigo 

Vice Patron Johann Gunasekara Vice Patron Chanaka Perera 

Auditor Yohan Soza 
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